FILE 440

JA - JO

702 ST. CATHERINE STREET WEST MONTREAL October 1st, 1926. Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., L.L.D. Principal McGill University. Montreal. Dear Sir Arthur:-As you know we have been appointed exclusive distributors for the McGill official Blazer. We have just received our first shipment from England, and one of the first to leave our store we wish to go to you, as the Principal of old McGill. Please accept it with our compliments, and the wish that you may have pleasure in wearing it on appropiate occasions for many years to come. Should this size be incorrect, we shall be glad to take your measurement, and have one made to order for you. Yours faithfully.

October 2nd, 1926. Messrs. J. J. Jackman Limited, 702 St. Catherine St. West, Montreal. Dear Sirs :-Thank you very much for your kindness in sending me the McGill Official Blazer. I very much appreciate your thoughtfulness. I am sorry to say it is too small for me. I shall call in when I have an opportunity and you can take my measure. I am returning same herewith. Yours faithfully, Principal.

DOCKET STARTS:

JACKS, L.P.

March 10th 1924. Dr. L. P. Jacks. Shot-over Edge. Headington Hill, Oxford, England. Dear Dr. Hacks. I was very pleased to see your cablegram advising us that you would be able to give the address at our spring Convocation. The spring Convocation is a rather lengthy function as all the graduates of the University receive their degrees at this time, and in view of this, it is customary that the address occupy about twenty minutes. Might I suggest, therefore, that you should arrange that your remarks be of about this length. I might say that we are sufficiently kind to the speaker to put the address almost at the beginning of the programme. I understand that you are arriving in New York shortly before the date that was set for our Convocation, and I would be very glad if you would communicate with me at once on your arrival, when I shall be able to let you know what arrangements we can suggest for you in Montreal. Yours faithfully, Principal

Dr. L.P. Jacks Shotover Edge Oxford. Dr. Poberts

CANADIAN PACIFIC RAILWAY COMPANY'S TELEGRAPH



TELEGRAM

CANADA CEMENT BLOG

All Messages are received by this Company for transmission, subject to the terms and conditions printed on their Blank Form No. 2, which terms and conditions have been agreed to by the sender of the following message. This is an unrepeated message, and is delivered by request of the sender under these conditions.

J. McMILLAN, General Manager of Telegraphs, Montreal.

35RABR 7 VIA HX MCH 7

OXFORD

LCO PRRINCIPAL CURRIE

UNIVERSITY MONTREAL.

YES JACKS.

1212PM

March 21st 1924. C. G. Cowan, Esq., Hon. Secretary, Canadian Club. Ottawa, Ont. Dear Sir:-Sir Arthur Currie, who is at present in Ottawa, asked me to write regarding your letter of the 17th inst. on the subject of Dr. Jacks. We do not know anything of Dr. Jacks' movements excepting that he will be here on May 29 th. His address, however, is -Dr. L. P. Jacks, Shot-over Edge, Headington Hill, Oxford, England. No doubt he would reply to a cable communication. Yours faithfully, Wilfrid Bovey.



March 17th, 1924.

Dear Sir Arthur,-

Having noticed in the newspapers that Dr. L. P. Jacks is to receive an honorary degree at the Spring Convocation at McGill University, we venture to ask if in your opinion he would have time to visit Ottawa as the guest of our Club.

We would like very much to have him address one of our luncheons but before communicating with him we thought it better to find out from you whether his plans would permit this. We would appreciate it if you would kindly let us know when you expect Dr. Jacks and may we also say that we will rely on your friendly interest in our Club, which has been so often exemplified in the past, to obtain him for us if at all possible.

With best personal regards,

Yours sincerely.

General Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., Principal, McGill University, Montreal, P.Q.

April 17th, 1924. Dr. L. P. Jacks, Principal, Manchester College, Oxford, England. My dear Dr. Jacks:-Although there has scarcely been time to hear from you again I presume that our arrangement regarding you giving the address at the annual convocation at McGill may be considered as complete. It would give me great pleasure if you could stay with me from the time of your arrival until after Convocation. I understand from the Rev. Dr. Snow that you are to speak at the Church of the Messiah on Sunday and he would like to have you stay with him. As the Convocation takes place on Friday you could go to him on Saturday, if you wished. Yours faithfully,

April 16th, 1924. Rev. Dr. S. B. Snow, Church of the Messiah, Cor. Sherbrooke St.W & Simpson Sts., Montreal. Dear Reverend Snow:-I had thought of asking Mr. Jacks to stay with me from the time of his arrival until after the Convocation. May I suggest that he can then go on to you, say on the morning of Saturday, May 31st. I am writing him to-day to invite him and will mention at the same time that I understand he will hear from you. Yours faithfully,

CHURCH of the MESSIAH Sherbrooke SEW & Simpson SE April 11, 1924. My dear Sir Arthur:-I spoke to Col. Bovey the other day about Principal Jack's visit the end of next month. He is, I understand, to speak at Convocation on May 29th, and is to be the guest of the University. He is to stay over and preach at the Church of the Messiah on June first. I have asked him to be my guest for such part of his stay as he can give us, but of course the University takes precedence. I do not wish to interfere in any way with plans that you wish to make for Principal Jacks' entertainment, but will be glad to co-operate so far as I can. Of course I shall be glad to have him as guest for as much of his stay as possible. With sincere regards I am, Faithfully yours, Sing B. Sumo

May 9th. 1924. Dr. L. P. Jacks, C/o. President McBiffert, Union Theological College, New York City. My dear Dr. Jacks:-Thank you very much for your letter of May 7th. I am afraid that there are other letters now on their way to you via England. Your letter would indicate that your impression is that Convocation takes place on the31st of May. As a matter of fact it will be held at 10.30 a.m. on the morning of Friday, May 30th. I hope this makes no difference to you. In a letter written to you on April 17th and addressed to you at Oxford I asked if you would be my guest in Montreal from the time of your arrival until after Convocation. The Rev. Dr. Snow, in whose church I am told you are to speak on Sunday, June 1st, desires that you be his guest over the week end. I would suggest, therefore, that you come to me as soon as you arrive in Montreal and remain with me until some time Saturday. Please let me know by what train you will arrive. Yours faithfully,

Haberford College, Haberford, Ha.

May 7.1924

my dem Sir Milhen. Jon bellen og March 10, which reached highand after I has left, has come thank after may wandery. Into had Convocation is to he on Jalusay may 31 That Jam to speak for 20 monates. I nou mine from Oberlin Ohis a huday hu 30, according to promet. plans. of them are any former instructions with Im Kindly send hem Go President.

he giffer, unen Mistopier Similary, two Juk City. Juns macing L.P. Jacks

DOCKET ENDS:

JACKS, L.P.

DOCKET STARTS:

JACKSON, GILBERTP.

June 16th, 1921.

DEPARTMENT OF POLITICAL ECONOMY

Sir Arthur Currie,

McGill University,

Montreal, Que.

Sir:-

I hope you will forgive me for troubling you in an unwarranted way. It is my misfortune to be chairman of the committee which publishes the Canadian Forum. We are attempting to run a monthly magazine of the same kind as English weeklies like The Spectator, The Saturday Review and The Nation. Needless to say we have much to learn but we are making an honest effort to do the same thing in Canada as they do in London. The magazine is not a publication of the University of Toronto, though the committee is composed largely of members of the University Staff.

It is our practice always when possible to see that editorial paragraphs are written only by men who have a close personal acquaintance with a subject; and we are faced with a difficulty in securing adequate editorial comment on the appointment of General Byng as Governor General. Ordinarily, Major Hume Blake, who is one of our editorial staff and held a staff appointment in the Canadian Corps for a long time overseas, would have dealt with this subject through his personal acquaintance with General Byng. Unfortunately Major Blake is in England. Sir Robert Falconer whom I had hoped to secure left last night for England too. Under the circumstances we feel that there is no one to whom we could turn so well as yourself if you will permit us to do so. We should like to publish as the first of our editorial paragraphs at the beginning

University of Toronto TORONTO, CANADA DEPARTMENT OF POLITICAL ECONOMY -200 of August, a cordial welcome to General Byng and if we might have it not only from your hand but bearing your initials, we should be more than grateful. I am sending under separate cover copies of the last two numbers of the Canadian Forum so that you may see its format and what it aims to be. Mr. Falk of McGill University who is a friend of mine can tell you more about it. I am accutely conscious of the fact that we have no right to trouble you in this way but am so anxious to do this thing adequately that I have ventured to put the matter before you. Believe me. Yours faithfully. Gillet E. Jackson

June Seventeenth 1921. Professor Gilbert E. Jackson, Department of Political Economy, University of Toronto, Toronto, Ont. Dear Sir: -I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of June 16th. I am familiar with the "Canadian Forum" and would have been delighted to comply with your request were it not for the fact that I am leaving for England on Tuesday morning next. Between now and that time I have so much to do that I hardly know which way to turn. There are many matters in connection with the University building programme, the reunion next October, etc., that must be decided before I leave, that I have not a moment to give to the preparation of an article such as you require. Had I the time at my disposal nothing would have give me greater pleasure than to write a message of welcome to Lord Byng. In season and out of season since my return to Canada I have pressed his claims to the position to which he has now been appointed. I am confident that his tenure of office will be highly pleasing to the people of Canada. know that no man from the other side could come to us with a higher appreciation of the Canadian people or a greater confidence in Canada and its future. You will have no difficulty in getting some one to write a satisfactory message. Yours faithfully, '

MCGILL UNIVERSITY PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR L. W. DOUGLAS October 28, 1938 Dear Mrs. Grant, I shall of course be glad to see Professor Gilbert Jackson when he comes to Montreal. Thank you. Yours sincerely, The Warden Royal Victoria College MONTREAL He ded not get in Fouch with us.

October 27th,1938

ROYAL VICTORIA COLLEGE
MºGILL UNIVERSITY
MONTREAL

The Principal, McGill University.

Dear Mr. Principal,

An old friend of mine, Gilbert Jackson, wants me to introduce his name to you, for he very much wants to talk to you and yet feels he has no right to ask for a talk.

He was for many years after the War a Professor of Economics at the University of Toronto, and was also Economic adviser to the Bank of Nova Scotia. About three years ago the Bank of England took him over to London to be their adviser on Dominion and Indian affairs, at least I think those are his fields. He keeps in close touch with Canada and I am sure that when he telephones or writes, probably somewhere about November 5th, you will not mind giving him a little of your time.

Yours sincerely,

maade graat

DOCKET ENDS:

JACKSON, GILBERT P.

Jackson 30th January 1939 Dear Jim: Many thanks for your letter of January sixteenth, in regard to your younger son and his desire to study French. I am sorry that there has been such a delay in replying to you. McGill has an excellent French Department. The Head of the Department and those under him are French and, I believe, rank very high in their field. I am sending you under separate cover an announcement of the Faculty of Arts and Science, also an announcement of last year's French Summer School. These will give you some idea of the courses that are available. There will be a French Susmer School again next summer, but announcements are not yet available. We do know of a very excellent Parisian family who live near the University. I do not know the family personally, but understand that several of our students have boarded there from time to time in order that they might speak French, and that they have found it to be very satisfactory. The Faculty of Arts and Science is co-educational, and your son's wife could take University work in this Faculty. I see no reason why courses taken here at McGill should not be credited towards an M.A. Degree at an American University. It would be wise, however, for your son to ask this question specifically of the American University he has in mind. Perhaps the young couple, before making up their minds definitely, would like to attend the French Summer School next summer.

During the Summer Session, they can gain first hand knowledge of the whole atmosphere of Montreal and decide whether or not they wish to continue through the regular Session. If they should decide to come to Montreal, we will be glad to do everything we can to make them feel at home. Mrs. Douglas joins me in sending you our very best. Sincerely yours, Mr. James Jackson 60 State Street Boston, Mass.

We do know of a very excellent Parisian family who
live very near the University, and Several our students
from time to time logge and board in this house so that
they may speak French. They are not French Canadians.

Log are here family I - les Canadians.

May are here family I - les Canadians.

May are here a nice house. I believe your sen
might like at. Other American students studying French have
lived there. Professor du R. head of our Department of French
and all his staff are French, not French (anadians. They
have a summer school which runs (see calendar) and I believe
that the best thing do would be for your son and his wife this
summer come here enrol in the summer school, see how they like
the whole atmosphere of Montreal and try it out. If he does like
it could then come for the regular courses. There are many
opportunities here for speaking the pure French, luncheon clubs,
and other things and so on and so on

JAMES JACKSON 60 STATE STREET Telephone HUBbard 5427 January 16. 1939. Mr. Lewis W. Douglas, President, McGill University, Montreal, Canada. Dear Lew: May I take the liberty of tresspassing on your time to see if you can help me solve a family problem. My younger son, having graduated from College - is desirous of teaching French as his life's undertaking. Although he does not speak French to any great extent, he does seem to have the ability to teach French grammar to the younger boys. After one year at Brooks School, Frank Ashburn, the Head Master, feels that Frank has the ability to teach and the boy has the desire to - consequently, it is encumbent on me to try to help him get the best type of education in order that he may do well in his chosen profession. He is to be married in March and it was planned that next year he and his wife would go to Paris - live with a French family and he attend the Sorbonne to complete his studies. However, with conditions what they are on the Continent today - it seems a grave likelihood that this may not be possible. In consequence, we have been trying to think out a satisfactory alternative and it seemed to us that perhaps he could find a French family in or near Montreal where he and his wife could live - a family that does not speak the local patois but the pure French - in other words, a family of culture. Two friends of mine in Ottawa who have a broad acquaintance in Montreal - feel that it would be comparatively easy to find such a family where Frank and his wife could live as paying guests. Then, I thought, perhaps Frank could attend McGill University if he could get the necessary type of French courses there, and in this way he would acquire a thorough grasp of the whole language - the grammar as well as the conversation. It seems to me that it might be desirable for him to take some Spanish as well, as a side line, provided it were possible. I have not in any way made up my mind what the proper thing to do is but I hope you will not mind my inquiring (in case his going to France is impossible) as to whether you think by his going to Montreal he could acquire the necessary knowledge and background to thoroughly equip him for his life work. I feel it would be a great pity for him to start any profession unless he were thoroughly versed in it.

Mr. Lewis W. Douglas -2-January 16, 1939. Leita Perkins lunched with us on Saturday last. She was up here as she has injured her wrist and was unable to hunt, but she is going back again within the next day or two. I told her I was going to write you a letter of this character and she wanted to be remembered to you. Please remember me to Mrs. Douglas. I am delighted to hear from my Ottawa friends - expressions of enthusiasm regarding your work. Sincerely yours, James Shedron JJ.B P.S. There are two questions I intended to ask -1. My son's wife would like to take some courses also. Is McGill a co-educational University? She might like to take the same courses that he would take. 2. Do you happen to know whether any courses he took at McGill would be credited in this country towards an M.A. degree in French which he desires to get later? J.J.

Montreal, August 6th, 1 9 3 2.

Sir Arthur W. Currie, 3450 McTavish St., Montreal.

Dear Sir Arthur Currie, -

I am taking the liberty of calling the following facts to your attention:

Owing to economic conditions in New York City, theatrical activities are at a standstill. Producers are cutting their production schedules to the limit, and are not contemplating Canadian tours, owing to the current rate of Exchange, etc.

In view of these facts, I am forming an organization to be known as the Canadian Guild, - this organization to be conducted along the lines of the highly successful Theatre Guild of New York.

The object of the Guild will be to produce plays for Canadian theatregoers at moderate prices.

I have arranged to present the Guild plays at His Majesty's Theatre. This company will be a permanent one and consist of English players.

Great discrimination will be used in choice of plays, castings and production. Present conditions make it possible to assemble a cast whose salaries in previous seasons would have been prohibitive.

If you are in sympathy with this movement, I would appreciate your permitting me to use your name on my Advisory Board.

Sir. Afthur W. Currie -2- Aug-6-1932. This will not entail any responsibility on your part, merely lending me your moral support. Further details will be published shortly in the daily papers. To quote your well-known Mr. Morgan Powell, in a recent issue of the "Star" --"The extremity of the American Theatre may well prove our opportunity." Trusting this meets with your approval, I remain. Sincerely yours, Address: His Majesty's Theatre, Montreal, Que.

Caughnawaga, T. Q.
Jeb. 11 1. 1924

Innciful Si arthur Currie, megill university, montreal, P. Q.

The several months, I have been wriging the The several months, I have been wriging the Prime minister of Canada to appoint an Indian Representative to the Senate while some appointments are now in consideration. I have tried to convince him that it would be a oplended monument to our Indian members of the Jorces who laid down their lives in the Great Was.

we have many Indians in Canada, graduates of colleges and universities in law engineering, medicine and agricultural sciences who could do great credit to the Parliament of Canada. I have informed him that the most prominent member of our Crughnawaga Band in His Honor Justice Albert de Lorimies

of the Superior Court of montreal, while there are other members who could make good provided they were given the opportunity. my people, as they are, are inarticulate and unorganized, that is the reason I have ventured to make myself their spokesman. Altho' our Indian Soldiers who now lie in France speak not I am convinced that I am voicing their sentiments as well as the many well wishers of the India - the once gowerful and ground race who ruled this I am glad to write that the Prime minister and the Lederal Rabinet have promised serious consideration to my request, and I sincerely hope that I shall be able to get your support by urging my suggestion to the Tederal Cabinet. I am, your very truly J. H. Teronianente Jacob B.a., M.D. (megies)

February 19th 1924. J.H. Teroniamente Jacobs, Esq. B. A. M.D. . Caughnawaga, P.Q. Dear Dr. Jacobs. I have duly received your letter of the 11th inst., regarding the appointment of an Indian member of the Senate. I have no doubt that there must be amongst our Canadian Indians many men whose attainments and position would fit them to take part in the deliberations of our Senior Legislative body, and who would be very worthy members of our Parliament. It seems a little difficult to say what definite arrangements, excepting some sort of general convention, could be made in view of the fact that the Senate consists of representatives of districts. I do feel, however, that your representations ought to be and will be carefully considered by the Federal Cabinet. Yours faithfully. Principal

Copy for the Principal's Office. February 7, 1936. Professor A. Lloyd James, c/o The Rockefeller Foundation, 49 West 49th Street, New York, N.Y. Dear Sir, I have been informed that you are likely to be in Montreal in the near future, and I should be glad if you would let me know when you will be coming as some of my colleagues and myself very much wish to meet you and show you something of McGill. Yours sincerely, Sgd: W.D. Woodhead Dean

Professor A. Lloyd James, (M.A. Canso) Thonehia thremsters Mur of Rondon. School of Oriental Languages, Instury Circus. 8.62

January 28, 1936

Dear Sir John,

Thank you for your letter of the 14th January telling me of the visit which Professor Lloyd James is paying to Montreal. I am sure that there are those in

the University who would wish to make his acquaintence and I will see that arrangements are made to greet him.

Yours sincerely,

Sir John Reith, G.B.E., Director-General British Broadcasting Corporation, Broadcasting House, London, W.1.

BROADCASTING HOUSE WELBECK 4468 BROADCASTS LONDON LONDON W. 1 14th January, 1936. Dear Principal horgan, This is just to let you know that Professor Lloyd James is sailing for America to-day to take part in conferences dealing with broadcast education and to give some talks on his own subject from Station WIXAL at Boston. Professor Lloyd James, as no doubt you know, is Professor of Phonetics at the School of Oriental Studies, University of London. He has a great position here, particularly with reference to Spoken English, and he has done an immense amount of work for us. He is Secretary of our Advisory Committee on Spoken English and helps in the selection and training of our announcers. He attaches high importance to the language common to the Empire and America, and we think it is a very good thing that he is to spend some time in U.S.A.. I heard last night that he proposes to visit Montreal at the request of a personal friend to speak at some women's club. It seemed to me that it was a pity that he should be in your part without your knowing about him, and that it might be that you would wish him to make some sort of an appearance at McGill. He can always be found c/o The Rockefeller Foundation in New York. Zeur hiceroz. Principal A.E. Morgan, McGill University. MONTREAL. Canada.

DOCKET STARTS:

JAPAN

.....



THE CANADIAN RED CROSS SOCIETY

QUEBEC PROVINCIAL DIVISION

45 BELMONT PARK

MONTREAL.

11th September, 1923.

PLEASE ADDRESS ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO THE MANAGER.

General Sir Arthur W. Currie, C.C.M.G., K.C.B., L.L.D., Principal and Vice-Chancellor, McGill University, Montreal.

Dear Sir:-

The Canadian Red Cross Society has been invited by the Dominion Government to co-operate in making a Dominion-wide Appeal for Funds for the relief of sufferers through the recent disaster in Japan.

The magnitude of the disaster and the details of the distress which is bound to follow are too well known to you to need any comment.

In accordance with the request from the Dominion Government, this Society is prepared to receive contributions for transmission through our National Headquarters direct to the Japanese Red Cross Society for distribution.

The Japanese Red Cross is well organized and has a large staff of workers thoroughly experienced in Disaster Relief.

All Cheques to be made payable to the Canadian Red Cross Society (Japanese Relief Fund) and forwarded to the Honorary-Treasurer, Sir Frederick Williams-Taylor, the Bank of Montreal.

We trust we may count upon your co-operation in furthering this Appeal.

Yours faithfully,

CANADIAN RED CROSS SOCIETY Quebec Provincial Division

President.

W.R. Miller

September 20th, 1923. W. R. Miller, Esq., President, Canadian Red Cross Society, 45 Belmont Park, Montreal. Dear Mr. Miller:-With reference to your letter of the 19th instant, I shall be very glad to attend the meeting at twelve o'clock on Wednesday next in the Board of Trade offices to discuss plans for a Nation-wide Appeal on behalf of the sufferers in the recent Japanese Disaster. Yours faithfully,



QUEBEC PROVINCIAL DIVISION

45 BELMONT PARK

MONTREAL 19th September, 1923.

PLEASE ADDRESS ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO THE MANAGER

General Sir Arthur W. Currie, C.C.M.G., K.C.B., L.L.D., Principal and Vice-Chancellor, McGill, University, Montreal.

Dear Sir:-

With reference to my letter of the 11th instant regarding a Nation-wide Appeal which the Canadian Government has asked this Society to undertake on behalf of the sufferers through the recent Japanese Disaster.

It is felt that the magnitude of the calamity which has recently overtaken one of our Allies in the World War, necessitates concentration of effort on behalf of all public spirited citizens, so that no effort should be spared to make the response commensurate with our position as the Premier City in Canada.

A Meeting will, therefore, be held at the Board of Trade Offices at twelve noon on Wednesday next, the 26th instant, and I sincerely hope that you will be able to attend.

Should this be impossible, I would ask you to appoint a representative so that we may have the endorsation and co-operation of your University.

Yours faithfully,

CANADIAN RED CROSS SOCIETY Quebec Provincial Division

W.R. Miller

President

LIBRARY OF McGILL UNIVERSITY LOCAL MONTREAL GERHARD R. LOMER, M.A., PH. D., LIBRARIAN December 4th. 1923. Dear Sir Arthur:-I return herewith the letter from the Meiji University Library Committee. For your information I have to reply that I am sending a selection of our duplicates to this institution, as well as to the Tokyo Imperial University. Letters covering these shipments will be sent in due course. Faithfully yours, G.P. Lomas,

University Librarian.

Encl: GRL/G

December 5th, 1923. T. Fujimori, Esq., Chairman, Library Committee. Meiji University, Tokyo, Japan. Dear Sir:-With reference to your letter of November 9th addressed to the Principal of McGill University asking for a gift of books and periodicals for your Library destroyed in the great earthquake, I need scarcely say how much we regret the occasion for such an appeal. The matter has been referred to the Librarian of the University and, I understand, he is sending forward a box of books to meet your need as far as possible. You will be advised by him of the date and steamship. With all good wishes for the speedy recovery of your loss in the great disaster and assuring you of the sincere sympathy of McGill University, I am, Yours faithfully, Principal.

Tokyo Imperial University

President's Office

Tokyo Mar. 3, 1924.

Sir Arthur W. Currie,
Principal and Vice-Chancellor,
McGill University,
Montreal, Canada.

Dear Sir:

I beg to acknowledge with many thanks the receipt of your kind letter written in sympathetic response to our appeal, and also of a recent letter from your Librarian informing us that a box containing 73 volumes of books was on the point of being sent forward to us.

Those books will be a valuable addition to our Library and will help us always to remember the good-will and generosity of your esteemed University, expressed so readily to us in time of our need.

With sincere appreciation and high regards,

Yours faithfully,

(Y. Kozai President

Tokyo Imperial University.

August Eleventh 1924. Dr. Y. Kozai, President, Tokio Imperial University, Tokyo. Dear Sir: May I, in the absence of the Principal, acknowledge your letter of June 25th and the very interesting book which accompanied it? At the time that the disaster to your University occurred we were in the midst of our own academic year and it was hardly possible for us to do more than express our sympathy in the way in which we did. Now that you are on the road towards reconstruction, may we offer the hope that your University will arise from ats ashes to do still greater service for your Empire? Yours faithfully, Wilfrid Bovey

Tokyo Imperial University

President's Office

Tokyo Jun. 25th 1924.

Sir Arthur W. Currie,
Principal and Vice-Chancellor
McGill College & University,
Montreal,
Canada.

Dear Sir:

I have much pleasure in sending you herewith a copy of our "Disaster Album", which we have compiled in memory of the recent calamity for presentation to those who have rendered, and are rendering, valuable assistance toward the reconstruction of our lost Library. In addition to the pictures of our own University we have included some others in order that our friends across the sea may visualize the extent and intensity of the disaster that has befallen Eastern Japan.

Let me take this opportunity, on behalf of our University, of expressing our gratitude to you and your Institution, who have been so ready and prompt in extending a helping
hand toward our work of reconstruction. We are hoping to
publish, within a year or two, all the details of sympathies and
aids given us, and to make up a complete list of the gifts to the
new Library. The present Album is a preliminary, and we shall
be highly pleased if it may find a place on your shelf as a token
of our profound gratitude.

With sincere regards,

I remain, Yours respectfully,

President, Tokio Imperial University.

December 1st, 1923. Y. Kozai, Esq., President, Tokyo Imperial University. Tokyo, Japan. Dear President Kozai:-With reference to your letter of November 7th addressed to the Chancellor of McGill University asking for a gift of books and periodicals for your Library destroyed in the great earthquake, I need scarcely say how much we regret the occasion for such an appeal. The matter has been referred to the Librarian of the University and, I understand, he is sending forward a box of books to meet your need as far as possible. You will be advised by him of the date and steamship. With all good wishes for the speedy recovery of your loss in the great disaster and assuring you of the sincere sympathy of McGill University, I am, Yours faithfully. Principal.

MCGILL UNIVERSITY PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR L. W. DOUGLAS Trachty Umon Skin November 22, m1938 Dear Sir. I am directed by the Principal to acknowledge and thank you on his behalf for your kindness in forwarding to the University, with the author's compliments, a copy of "An Anthology of Japanese Poems." Yours fai thfully, Principal's Secretary Genichiro Omori, Esq., First Secretary, Japanese Legation. Ottawa.

JAPANESE LEGATION OTTAWA November 21, 1938. Dear Sir, At the request of the author, Mr. Miyamori Asataro, Professor of English language and literature at Meiji University in Tokio, I take pleasure in forwarding to you, with the author's compliments, a copy of "An Anthology of Japanese Poems". Yours faithfully, Genichiro Omori, First Secretary. Dr. W. H. Brittain, Acting Principal, McGill University, Montreal, P. Q.

DOCKET ENDS:

JA PAN

DOCKET STARTS:

JARRETT, PAUL 13.

July 9, 1938 Doctor Louis A. Douglas McGill University Montreal, P. Q., Canada Dear Doctor Douglas: Governor Phillips related to me the content of your letter in answer to the one he so kindly wrote in my behalf. Doctor Wyman, Dean of Phoenix Junior College also gave me the content of the letter from your registrar to Doctor Eastburn. I have considered your advice at length and have decided to do as you suggest. I will begin classes at the University of California at Berkeley, August 18. After completion of my two remaining years you may again expect to hear from me. Thank you very kindly for your interest and attention. Yours very truly,
Paul B. Jarrett Paul B. Jarrett 1628 W. Monroe Street Phoenix, Arizona

MCGILL UNIVERSITY PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR L. W. DOUGLAS 14th February 1938 My dear Mr. Jarrett, I am so glad to hear that you contemplate taking your medical course at this University. I should like to congratulate you upon your success in the medical-aptitude test and I hope that it may be possible for you to transfer here for the remainder of your university work. I am asking the Registrar to send you an Announcement of the Faculty of Arts and Science and application forms. If you will complete and return the latter to him, with a certified copy of your college record. he will let you know exactly what standing you could be given here and advise you concerning your ammission to the School of Medicine in 1939. We always have a very much greater number of applicants for this School than we can accommodate, but I do hope I may have the pleasure of welcoming you as one of the students of McGill. Very sincerely yours, Mr. Paul B. Jarrett. 1628 West Monroe St., Phoenix, Arizona.

In reply to your letter of the 9th of February I am asking the Registrar to send you an Announcement of the Faculty of Arts and Science and application forms. If you will complete and return the latter to him with a certified copy of your college record, he will be pleased to let you know exactly what standing you could be given here and advise you concerning your admission to Medicine in 1939. I should like to congratulate you upon your success in the medical aptitude test and hope it may be possible for you to transfer here for the remainder of your university work.

With best wishes,

Yours sincerely.

. MEMORANDUM

FROM THE PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR

To De Segistras

Mill you please draft letter for the Principal to Sign? or tell me what to draft,

McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL

February 9, 1938 Dr. Louis Douglas, McGill University, Montreal, P.Q., Canada. Dear Dr. Douglas: I am now completing my second year of college in the pre-medical curriculum. At the present time, I am attending the Phoenix Junior College and expect to graduate this spring. I have another year of college before I can enter the Faculty of Medicine and McGill is the university of my choice. Several graduates of McGill are practicing in Phoenix, and they have long convinced me that McGill is my school. My intention is to come to Montreal next fall and matriculate in the university for my final year of Pre-med, and enter the Faculty of Medicine the year following, provided my past record is approved of. Will you kindly write and tell me if it is possible for me to transfer to McGill for my last year of Premedical work. I shall have fulfilled all the requirements necessary for the completion of two years of college work this June. Recently, I took the Pre.medical Apptitude Examination given by the Associated American Medical Colleges and was told I was among the first twenty-five who had taken it in the United States. I am very desirous of studying at McGill and hope that I may receive some favorable news. Thanking you for your attention. Very sincerely yours, Paul B. Jarrett Address: 1628 West Monroe St., Phoenix, Arizona.

. . 14th September 1938 Dear Dr. Simpson: re Paul B. Jarrett. Thank you for your note of the thirteenth. We are returning a copy of Mr. Jarrett's letter, together with a copy of our reply. Since Mr. Jarrett's questions pertain to the requirements for admission to the Faculty of Medicine, we are sure it would be better for you to write him direct. Sincerely, Principal's Secretary Dr. J. C. Simpson, Associate Dean Faculty of Medicine

MCGILL UNIVERSITY PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR L. W. DOUGLAS 14th September 1938 Dear Mr. Jarrett: In the absence of Mr. Douglas, we are taking the liberty of handing your letter of September seventh to Dr. Simpson, Associate Dean of the Faculty of Medicine. We have asked Dr. Simpson to write you direct relative to the questions which you ask. Your letter will, of course, be handed to Mr. Douglas immediately upon his return to Montreal. Very sincerely yours, Principal's Secretary Fidelity Union Shin Mr. Paul B. Jarrett 2017 Bancroft Way Berkeley, California, U.S.A.

MEMORANDUM FROM THE ASSOCIATE DEAN FACULTY OF MEDICINE



McGILL UNIVERSITY

MONTREAL

13th September, 1938.

Mrs. McMurray.

re Paul B. Jarrett.

The six-unit, one-semester course in Organic Chemistry will fulfil our requirement.

Since we have only a limited number of places available for non-Canadian students, and to avoid the possibility of an applicant being refused when it is too late to apply elsewhere, I make a practice of advising that application be made to at least two other medical schools as well as to McGill. This is without prejudice to the boy's chances here.

Dr. Louis W. Douglas McGill University Montreal, P.Q. Canada 7th Sept. 1938 Dear Dr. Douglas, As you know from my last letter, I am in attendance at the University of California upon your advice as contained in your letter to Governer Phillips. I still consider McGill the University of my choice, but in looking over the requirements for entrance into the Faculty of Medicine at your school, I noticed that a full year's course in Organic Chemistry including lectures and laboratory is required. The only course in organic chemistry available to me in this, my third year, is a one Semester course. Credit given for this course by the University of California is three units for lecture, and three units for laboratory. I was wondering if you would accept my credit for organic chemistry as a year's course since I am told that the material covered here in the semester courses in both lecture and laboratory is equivalent to a year's course in other institutions. I am very anxious to find out about this because, due to the influence of friends who are graduates of the McGill Faculty of Medicine, I am convinced that it is the school for me. I was very sorry to have missed you when I heard that you were visiting in Bisbee. Thank you very much for your attention in this matter. Yours very sincerely. Jaul B. Jarrett Paul B. Jarrett 2017 Bancroft Way Berkeley, Calif.

16th September, 1938.

Mr. Paul B. Jarrett, 2017, Bancroft Way, Berkeley, California.

Dear Mr. Jarrett,

Your letter of the 7th instant, addressed to Dr. L. W. Douglas, has been passed to me by his secretary, with the request that I answer your specific questions about our entrance requirement in Organic Chemistry.

The course which you describe, as given at the University of California, is quite acceptable, and has been taken by many California students who are now in our medical course.

Yours very truly

Associate Dean.

DOCKET ENDS:

JAIRRETT, PAUN B.

13th January 1938

3507 MOUNTAIN STREET

MONTREAL

Deen ber Douglas Si Edward Beathy and a bow orter freed are during but me, here, on the 25th Janbrile peu sion un eta plasure of June Combany at Eight o'elver pur bus Acury Torego